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Received on 28 August 2014

Roger Phillips, The Gatehouse, Boverton Park Drive, Llantwit Major, Vale of Glamorgan., CF61 1YN

Llys Gwynedd, Boverton Park Drive, Llantwit Major
Remove a Leylandii tree

SITE AND CONTEXT

The site concerned is a property called Llys Gwynwedd, one of four barn conversions at Boverton Park Farm as was, in Boverton, Llantwit Major and located within Llantwit Major Conservation Area.

DESCRIPTION OF DEVELOPMENT

The neighbour from the adjacent property called The Gatehouse has notified of the intention to remove a Cypress in the grounds of Llys Gwynwedd which is close to The Gatehouse.

PLANNING HISTORY

1992/00528/FUL : Llys Gwinwydd, Boverton Park Drive, Boverton - Erection of domestic double garage  - Approved 19/06/1992 (case officer - LGJ)

1988/00784/FUL : Barn 4, Boverton Park Farm, Boverton. - Original submission for conversion but subsequent deterioration of stone walls and collapse has meant re-application as a re-build.  - Approved 27/09/1988 (case officer - JPR)

1988/00784/CAC : Barn 4, Boverton Park Farm, Boverton. - Demolition of part of a barn.  - Approved 25/10/1988 (case officer - JPR)

1988/00040/FUL : Barn to West of Boverton Court Cottages, Boverton - Re-Siting of dwelling approved 87/0791  - Withdrawn 07/03/1988 (case officer - JPR)

1988/00040/CAC : Barn west of Boverton Court Cottages, Boverton. - Reduce height of stone boundary wall for resiting of dwelling.  - Withdrawn 07/03/1988 (case officer - )

1987/00791/FUL : To west of Boverton Court Cottages, part of OS1744 (SS 9868) - Conversion into residential dwelling  - Approved 03/11/1987 (case officer - JPR)

1985/00776/FUL : West of Boverton Court Cottages, Boverton, Part OS 1744 SS 9868 - Conversion of redundant building to residential  - Approved 08/10/1985 (case officer - JAH)

REPORT

The Cypress is not particularly tall but may well become so in time, however, many of the lower limbs have been removed and it is estimated that just two fifths of the original foliage/lateral limbs remains.  It is usual for some written approval to be sought from tree owners when they wish to remove tree limbs which are interfering with a structure.  There is no record of any written request for work under the exemption provisions in this respect and were it a visually important tree it might be expedient for the authority to seek legal action.

In terms of visual amenity, in general the area is well populated with trees large and small and even if the Cypress was intact only the tiniest portion of the top most point would be visible and then, with difficulty because of the backdrop of other trees.  As regards retention of the tree it is situated between structures – the pine-end of The Gatehouse and a garage belonging to Llys Gwynwedd.  

RECOMMENDATION 

NO OBJECTIONS.

NOTE:

1.
The felling proposed in this application must be carried out within 2 years of the date of this notice.  Once this period has elapsed a re-notification is necessary.
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